
Town of Jena 

Special Meeting 

April 18, 2013 

 

 

The Mayor and Town Council of the Town of Jena, Louisiana, met in special session on 

Thursday, April 18, at 8:00 a.m. at their regular meeting place, the Town Hall. 

 

Mayor Murphy McMillin called the meeting to order and Councilman David Paul Jones 

opened the meeting with prayer.  Councilman Carl Newburg led the Pledge of Allegiance.   

 

Present: Council members Tommy Sandifer, David Paul Jones, Donnie Kendrick, Carl 

Newburg, Donny Richardson, and Attorney Walter Dorroh.  

 

Mr. Richardson made a motion seconded by Mr. Sandifer to approve planned expenditures 

totaling $692,330 to be used for street reconstruction, Blue Cross Blue Shield Grant match 

to build the walking trail and splash pad at the Town Park, and Transportation Enhancement 

Project (TEP) match.  Motion unanimously passed. 

 

Mr. Kendrick made a motion seconded by Mr. Newburg to approve proposed new 

expenditures of $162,500 to be used for installation of a security system at the Town Park 

and additional Blue Cross Blue Shield Grant match.  Motion unanimously passed. 

 

As there was no other business to be brought before the Mayor and Town Council, Mr. 

Richardson made a motion seconded by Mr. Kendrick to adjourn the meeting.  The meeting 

was adjourned at 8:49 a.m. 

 

 

____________________________       ___________________________ 

TOWN CLERK, Cory Floyd       MAYOR, Murphy R. McMillin 


